
Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM

TO:        Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE:  January 5,  2022 

FROM: Kristina Serezhenkov, OLE RE: #52 American Legion Post #3 

Requested 
Action: 

Renewal; transfer of ownership; evaluation of the public interest under AS 
04.11.360(1) and 3 AAC 304.180 

Statutory 
and 
Regulatory 
Authority: 

AS 04.06.090(b):  “The board shall review all applications for licenses made under 
this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or suspend 
licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 

AS 04.11.040(a): “A license issued under this title may not be transferred to another 
person except with the written consent of the board.” 

3 AAC 304.180. Denial, suspension, revocation, or refusal to renew or transfer, in 
the public interest: “(a) The factors the board will, in its discretion, consider in 
determining whether it is in the public interest to deny, revoke, suspend, or refuse to 
renew or transfer a license include 

Staff Rec.: 

(1) the applicant's, the applicant's affiliates', the transferee's, or the transferee's 
affiliates' histories of commission of

(A) an act that constitutes a crime involving moral turpitude;
(B) a violation of AS 04 or regulations adopted by the board; a violation of 
the alcoholic beverage control laws of another state, as a licensee of that 
state; or
(C) a felony in this state, the United States, or another state or territory 
during the 10 years immediately preceding the date of application;

(2) whether the applicant, the applicant's affiliates, the transferee, or the transferee's 
affiliates are untrustworthy, unfit to conduct a licensed business, or a potential 
source of harm to the public;”

Evaluate the public interest under AS 04.11.360(1) and approve the renewal with 
delegation. 

Background:  This is an application for renewal of a Club license #52 American Legion Post #3 
owned by Joseph T Craig Post No 3 The American Legion Inc.  This non-profit entity had a 
change of members in June of 2021 in which Mr. Weston was added as the Vice President. AMCO 
was not timely notified of this change and it was noticed with the renewal application received 
12/1/2021 which also included the AB-08a and a letter of explanation from Mr. Weston. 



The criminal history record check for Michael Weston has not yet been received. Mr. Weston 
provided a written explanation.

Attachment: AB-08a: Authorization of Records Release
AB-17 Renewal Application 
Confidential Written Explanation - provided separately
Confidential Character Reference - provided separately
Confidential Correspondence - provided separately


























